Binghamton Board of Electrical Examiners
Inter-Department Correspondence

Date: January 7, 2021

To: Board of Electrical Examiners Members

From: Jeramie Bell

Subject: Minutes of Meeting of January 6, 2021

Copies: Mayor David, Corporation Counsel, Johnson City & Endicott Electric Boards, Ray Standish,
and File

The meeting of the Board of Electrical Examiners was held on January 6, 2021 and called to order
at 10:00 AM .

Members Present Absent
Chris Schleider X
Alan Gardiner X
Bill Emmons X
Jeramie Bell X
Kevin McDevitt X
Tom Mclntosh X

Items discussed were:

1. Minutes of the December’s meeting were read and approved, motion to accept by Emmons,
seconded by Gardiner, passed 5-0

2. Scott Faber was present to defend against the allegations that was set forth in a letter that was
sent to him. After listening to Mr. Faber’s defense the Electrical Board Deferred to debate what
actions will be taken. The Electrical Board unanimously decided to Suspend Mr. Faber’s Master
“A” License for one year. A letter is being drafted to send to Mr. Faber, informing him of the
Electrical Boards decision.

3. Master “C” Application was reviewed and approved for Mr. David Masterson.

There being no further business before this Board a motion was made by Emmons, seconded by
Gardiner to adjourn at 10:40 am, passed 5-0.

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday February 3, 2021 at 10:00am.

Respectfully Submitted,
Jeramie Bell
Secretary



